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Letter from the chairs…

Dear delegates,

It is indeed our honor and privilege to chair the General Assembly’s Financial and
Economic Committee at the Al Zuhour Private School Model United Nations
(AZPSMUN) conference. we personally look forward to a hardcore debate, in which
all delegates will enjoy a joyful experience using their efforts to open various
discussions regarding both topics, and we surely wish you all the very best.

In general, the Economic and Financial committee highlights numerous factors that
negatively affect both; countries and individuals financially. As delegates, you will
have the opportunity to address diverse issues related to economic growth and
development with special regards to external debt, economic stability and sustainability
as well as, experiencing the quality of knowledge and performing professional acts
with other fellow delegates.

Based on the given topics, all delegates are committed to performing countless
researches in order to conduct your country’s position paper and resolve these topics
accordingly. Please use the background guide below to steer your research toward
greater and more effective points.

In conclusion, we would highly recommend and advise you to use this study guide as a
token to enlighten your research. We wish you all a delightful day and good luck with
preparing your position paper.
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Introduction to the committee

COMMITTEE HISTORY

This committee was officially created in 1945 as one of the original general assemblies
since ECOFIN is also known as the Second Committee. It first met in San Francisco on
April 25th, 1945. ECOFIN is unique; in that it focuses on the globalized economy and
supports nations financially. It’s membership is open to all member states of the United
Nations as one of the General Assemblies and follows the same parliamentary
procedures as any other main organ of the United Nations. Thus, a total of 193 nations
are represented in ECOFIN.

COMMITTEE MANDATE

The mandate of a committee is the expressed powers or topic areas that it has the
jurisdiction to cover and discuss. According to the United Nations, ECOFIN functions
to discuss issues related to economic growth and development (including international
trade, international financial system, external debt sustainability, and commodities),
financing for development, sustainable development, human settlements, poverty
eradication, globalization, and interdependence operational activities for development,
information, and communication technologies to develop. It’s mandate further explores
groupings of nations such as Least Developed Countries to encourage regional growth
and support for all nations, which is just one of the many subgroups that are formed
under ECOFIN to be able to substantively solve niche issues.

MAJOR ACCOMPLISHMENTS

ECOFIN has helped many developing countries with financial assistance through times
of crisis and development in order to spur growth and prosperity. Through its foreign
aid programs, ECOFIN has set goals in lowering poverty and decreasing economic
strain on countries facing large amounts of debt or countries that are in need of
financial reconstruction.
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● Topic A: Efforts in Fighting Money Laundering.

When a criminal activity generates substantial profits, the individual or group involved

must find a way to control the funds without attracting attention to the underlying

activity or the persons involved. Criminals do this by disguising the sources, changing

the form, or moving the funds to a place where they are less likely to attract attention.

In response to mounting concern over money laundering, the Financial Action Task

Force (FATF) on money laundering was established by the G-7 Summit in Paris in

1989 to develop a coordinated international response.

Key Issues:

● Terrorist Financing

Terrorist organizations often depend on money to earn a living and carry out terrorist
acts. Terrorist financing encompasses the means and methods used by terrorist
organizations to finance activities that pose a threat to national and international
security. Money gives terrorist organizations the ability to carry out terrorist activities,
which can come from a variety of sources.

● Financing for Proliferation

In general, proliferation is the production of nuclear, radiological, chemical or
biological weapons; its delivery systems, such as missiles, rockets and other unmanned
systems, as well as related materials, equipment and technology sensitive to weapons
of mass destruction. If proper safeguards are not implemented, maintained, and
enforced, sensitive materials, technology, services, and expertise may be available to
individuals and organizations. Although there is still no internationally agreed
definition of financing for proliferation, it can be described as the provision of financial
services for the transfer and export of nuclear, chemical or biological weapons. It
includes the financing of trade in proliferation-sensitive goods, but could also include
other financial assistance to individuals or organizations involved in proliferation.
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● Topic B: Health and Educational Expenses

The term "educational expenses" refers to the costs associated with attending a school

or universities as determined by the institution. Tuition and fees charged to the student,

as well as a fair allowance for housing and board, transportation, books and equipment,

and incidental expenditures, may be included in these costs. Overall, we find

considerable international evidence that education is strongly linked to health and to

determinants of health such as health behaviors, risky contexts and preventative service

use.

Key Issues:

● Schools that turned from education institutions to
businesses

The COVID19 pandemic has caused the greatest disruption to education systems in
history, affecting nearly 1.6 billion students in more than 190 countries and on all
continents. The closure of schools and other places of learning has affected 94 percent
of the world's student population, up to 99 percent in 4,444 low and middle-income
countries. Even beyond this generation, there is a risk of learning losses that will undo
decades of progress, especially in promoting access to education and educational
support for girls and young women. Due to the economic impact of the pandemic
alone, around 23.8 million additional children and young people (from preschool to
tertiary level) could drop out of school or not have access to school. Similarly, the
educational disorder had and will continue to have a significant impact beyond
education.
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● Strengthening institutional capabilities for sustainable

development

Strengthening Institutional Planning and Policy Coordination Strategy in Sustainable

Development Goals implementing the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) was

designed to enhance linkages between the 2030 Agenda, institutional arrangements and

policy making. The aim is to support governments in strengthening their capacity to

translate Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) and other internationally agreed goals

into institutional arrangements, strategies and planners for effective service delivery

and participatory, accountable, and inclusive processes. The skills development efforts

of this sector are aimed at supporting developing countries, with a focus on less

developed countries.

● The absence of health quality

Poor quality health services are holding back progress on improving health in countries
at all income levels, according to a new joint report by the Organization for Economic
Co-operation and Development (OECD). Today, inaccurate diagnosis, medication
errors, inappropriate or unnecessary treatment, inadequate or unsafe clinical facilities
or practices, or providers who lack adequate training and expertise prevail in all
countries. The situation is worst in low and middle-income countries where 10 percent
of hospitalized patients can expect to acquire an infection during their stay, as
compared to seven percent in high-income countries. This is despite hospital-acquired
infections being easily avoided through better hygiene, improved infection control
practices, and appropriate use of antimicrobials.
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Focus questions

1. What is anti-money laundering compliance?

2. What is the current regulatory landscape for AML?

3. How can we comply with the laws?

4. How are companies, banks, etc… dealing with the growing
sophistication of criminal money laundering?

5. Is our AML technology adequate?

6. How does med-care coverage work?

7. How does the health insurance system work financially?

8. What educational expenses are Tax conclusive?

9. How is money laundered?

10.How can you be sure of beneficial ownership in a money laundering
case? 
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● Helpful links

● helpful links about money laundering and terrorism
https://www.imf.org/en/About/Factsheets/Sheets/2016/08/0
1/16/31/Fight-Against-Money-Laundering-the-Financing-o
f-Terrorism

● helpful links about Health and Educational Expenses
https://societyhealth.vcu.edu/work/the-projects/why-educat
ion-matters-to-health-exploring-the-causes.html
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MUN wishes you good luck on this new and amazing journey!
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